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All of us at the Howard 
Young Foundation (HYF) 
wish you a fun, safe and 
healthy summer in the 
Northwoods. Be sure 
to check our website 
for any changes to our 
summer events as a 
result of COVID-19. We 
can't thank you enough 
for your support. You 
make quality healthcare 
in Northwoods a reality.

Enjoy!
Howard Young Foundation (HYF) Staff:(left to right):  

Barb Maines, Erin Biertzer, Audrey Bohn.
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FROM THE CHAIRMAN  
& THE PRESIDENT 
We dedicate this issue of Defining Moments to the 
memory of Eileen Goggins-Schultz. Eileen served as 
the Board Secretary for six years and was a founding 
member of the Women’s Legacy Council. She was 
a strong woman, philanthropist and community 
advocate. We were honored to know and work with her. 
Eileen passed away in April. She will be greatly missed.

Barb Maines and Audrey Bohn have also been  
essential to the Howard Young Foundation. As we 
prepare for their departure from the Foundation  
staff this year, we extend our thanks to them for 
their many years of dedication and service to the 
Foundation. Please join us in wishing Audrey and  
Barb every happiness in retirement.

The Open Medicine Institute & Howard Young 
Foundation’s Tick-Borne Illness Center of Excellence  
is treating patients, conducting research and making  
an impact here in northern Wisconsin and far beyond. 
We couldn’t have made this dream a reality without 
you, our donors, and the Women’s Legacy Council. 
Thanks to their hard work and dedication, we have 
nearly reached our campaign goal in only half the  
time anticipated!

Requests for Autism Services in the Northwoods 
continue to grow, demonstrating just how profound 
the need is in our communities. With your support, 
children as young as four can now be diagnosed and 
treated locally.

We are proud of our heroes we have in our Northwoods 
community who pulled together during this COVID-19 
pandemic. As always, we deeply appreciate the support  
of our many committed donors, volunteers and Board  
of Directors as we work together to advance healthcare  
in the Northwoods. 

Sincerely, 
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Erin Biertzer, 
President

Trig Solberg, 
Board Chairman
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Heroes work here
Becky Mader, a Registered Nurse at 
Howard Young Medical Center, came up 
with an idea to provide associates with 
washable laundry bags that allow them 
to put all of their hospital clothes inside 
to avoid COVID-19 cross-contamination 
with their family. Thanks to your generous 
contributions to our Greatest Needs 
Funds, the Howard Young Foundation was 
able to purchase washable laundry bags 
and extra hand sanitizer to help keep our 
local healthcare heroes safe. 

Food for all
The COVID-19 crisis has brought 
uncertainty to many of our Northwoods 
families who have lost critical income 
to keep their families safe and fed. The 
Lakeland Food Pantry volunteers have 
worked tirelessly to extend pantry hours, 
change pick-up protocol and introduce 
new programs that make sure families 
have enough food and essentials to make 
it through this challenging time. The Pantry 
has been blown away by the generosity of 
the community, who has stepped up with 
increased food and monetary donations. 

Tick-Borne illness diagnostic 
technology transforms 
COVID-19 diagnostic abilities
In addition to its tick-borne illness related 
activities, our partner in the Tick-Borne 
Illness Center of Excellence, the Open 
Medicine Institute (OMI), has been leading 
the charge around COVID-19 diagnostic 
testing. OMI has initiated a collaborative 
effort to create high throughput, low-cost 
testing options that can scale to reach 
millions of people. They are using the 
same OpenTrons robot used for tick-borne 
illness testing at the Center to process 
over 1,800 specimens per day. The lab is 
aiming for over 10 such systems running 
in parallel, allowing them to run 18,000 
diagnostic tests per day. In the long run as 
the COVID-19 needs resolve, OMI plans to 
retool some of these robots for tick-borne 
illness diagnostic testing.

COVID-19

A COMMUNITY 
COMES 
TOGETHER TO 
FIGHT BACK
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A CENTER OF
EXCELLENCE 
IN THE MIDWEST

Have you ever had an idea that sticks with you, even though 
it seems like a long shot? You know, the kind that resonates 
with a dreamer but may not survive in the outside world? 
Jon Dobbs, retired business owner and former Howard 
Young Foundation board member, knows all about that  
kind of idea.

“Our area has some phenomenal physicians, but like any 
rural area, we need more good quality physicians with the 
desire to move here,” said Jon Dobbs. “I started thinking 
about what it would take to get physicians to uproot from 
wherever they may be and move their families to beautiful 
northern Wisconsin. It seemed that a research, diagnostic 
and treatment facility where solid science and healthcare 
are paired would be a draw.”

Jon shared his fledgling idea with Erin Biertzer, president 
of the Howard Young Foundation. As they discussed the 
increase of tick-borne illness cases in the Northwoods and 
the need for coordinated diagnostics, treatment and follow 
up coupled with research, the idea for a tick-borne illness 
center of excellence began to take shape.

“All I brought to Erin was an idea,” Jon recalled. “She, the 
Foundation and the Women’s Legacy Council, along with  
the Waite-Kane Foundation ran with it. They did all the 
work. It’s truly impressive and overwhelming to see how 
successful it has become.”

NOW SEEING PATIENTS 
FOR AN APPOINTMENT, CALL

715.203.1616
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On September 24, 2019, after many, many hours of 
planning, coordination, hard work and fundraising, the 
Open Medicine Institute & Howard Young Foundation’s 
Tick-Borne Illness Center of Excellence began seeing 
patients. They’ve been consistently busy diagnosing, 
treating, researching and making a huge difference for 
their patients since.

When a patient at the Center tests positive for a  
tick-borne illness, their symptoms are measured to 
create a baseline and monitored for improvement.  
For someone who’s suffered for a long time with this  
type of illness, seeing proof of improvement is  
important and provides hope.

“Each patient’s needs and situation are unique. But  
after visiting the Center, they’re more educated and  
in control of their health,” related Connie Campbell, 
Clinic Program Director. “If they have a tick-borne 
illness, we create a plan for treatment. And if they test 
negative, we still give them direction on what we think 
might be going on.”

Clinical services are divided into an acute track and a 
chronic track. Acute patients are those in the early stage 
of a tick-borne illness. They need to be seen and treated 
quickly as the disease starts, typically within a few days if 
not the same day. The chronic patient cases are typically 

A grateful patient hugs Dr. Kogelnik after a visit in December 2019. 
Fortunately, the Center has been able to continue seeing patients  

during the COVID-19 pandemic with virtual visits. 
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more complicated and take more time and multiple 
visits. All patients receive the same quality services  
from caring providers.

The Center staff receives support from an advisory board 
made up of top experts in the field, including Dr. Brian 
Fallon of Columbia University, Dr. John Aucott of Johns 
Hopkins University, Dr. Neil Spector of Duke University, 
and Dr. Samuel Shor of George Washington University 
and Internal Medicine Associates of Northern Virginia.  

“These renowned experts are involved in the strategic 
oversight of the center,” said Dr. Andy Kogelnik, director 
of the Tick-Borne Illness Center of Excellence. “We are 
so happy to have such an engaged and illustrious group 
of people working with us. They give input into the 
structure of the center and what clinical services and 
research should take priority.”

Research, in addition to diagnosis, treatment and  
follow up, is a hallmark of the Center. But it wouldn’t 
happen without the support of donors.

Donors generously contributed funds for research at 
the Center that included a blood drive conducted at the 
2018 and 2019 Dragon Boat Festivals and Beef-A-Rama 
to start a biobank. Long lines demonstrated the strong 
community support for this initiative, and soon the  
local biobank was established.

“The biobank allows us to explore a lot of different 
testing,” said Katelyn Dallmann, research assistant at 
the Center. “We use these blood samples to find better 
diagnosis and treatment options.”

Every patient is invited to be part of the Center’s 
research. The Center is currently running tests on  
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panels of different immune markers within the  
human body. Immune markers are proteins within  
your body that fight off germs and infection. The  
Center is researching these markers to see if there's  
a correlation between any of those markers and  
people with certain tick-borne illnesses.

“I think people want answers,” Katelyn remarked.  
“And research is the only way to get those answers.  
As a Tick-Borne Illness Center of Excellence,  
we want to be one of the leaders in finding those  
answers for people with a tick-borne illness.”

Patients can come to the Center to donate blood for  
the biobank, participate in a research study, bring in 
a tick for testing to determine whether it is a disease 
carrier, meet with a nurse or get a comprehensive 
consultation with a physician. The staff make a point  
to give each patient options for treatment that work  
for them financially as well.

Individuals don’t need a referral to be seen at the  
Center. Anyone in need of services is encouraged  
to call. While there is currently a waiting list, the  
Center is adding staff to reduce patient wait times. 

“We added a new provider this spring, and we hope  
to have another on-board soon,” Dr. Kogelnik stated.  
“We're trying to scale up and work down our wait list.”

Patients seen so far at the Center range in age from 
6-years-old to over 80-years-old with cases varying from 
simple to complex. According to Center office manager 
Kathy McCaughn, “Requests for services and information 
come from throughout the Midwest and from as far away 
as the East coast. One patient even came from Canada.”

“The Foundation has been incredible,” Connie stated. 
“We work hand in hand to make sure that we're serving 
the community.”

Dr. Kogelnik agrees. “Working 
with the Foundation, we are able 
to underwrite a good amount of 
patient care. We hope to continue 
to be able to do that because 
there is a large underserved need 
out there. Many of those in need 
can’t necessarily afford some 
of the out-of-pocket expenses 
that come with some of these 
illnesses and we want to be able 
to continue to serve them as well. 
We really couldn't do that without 
the incredible support from the 
Foundation and all its donors. 
We're truly grateful for that.”

Everyone who has donated funds or volunteered time  
or expertise to help make the Center a reality can take 
pride in this success. The potential to make a lasting 
difference thanks to the research being done right here, 
along with the outstanding diagnostic and treatment 
services, is huge. 

“It’s possible that we, society, may find a cure for tick-
borne illnesses based on the research we’re doing here in 
the Northwoods,” said Jon. “That would be wonderful.”
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You can help local patients like 
these by donating today online  
at howardyoungfoundation.org  
or mail a check to the Howard 
Young Foundation, PO Box 470, 
Woodruff, WI 54568. 

faces of  
tick-borne  
ILLNESS
Tick-borne illness can strike 

anyone, regardless of age, gender, 

geography and socio-economic 

status. At the Tick-Borne Illness 

Center of Excellence, doctors, 

nurses and researchers work 

together to search out and 

implement health solutions for 

each patient’s individual needs. 

Together, they are guiding patients 

on the road to recovery. 

When we look at the faces of  

tick-borne illness we see the 

faces of our friends, neighbors, 

coworkers and family. Their 

stories inspire us to continue 

improving diagnostics and 

treatment through research. 

My wife found a tick on my back 
in August and by September 
I couldn’t get out of my chair. 
All my joints hurt. I went to 
my primary doctor but tested 
negative for a tick-borne illness 
four or five times. We went to 
the Tick-Borne Illness Center 
of Excellence to rule out a tick-
borne illness. Dr. Kogelnik told 
us there isn’t a perfect blood test 
yet for some of the tick-borne 
illnesses they’re seeing now and 
they came up with a plan for how 
to treat me. The staff there is 
great. They’ve been in touch with 
us almost every day. If we ever 
have a problem or a question we 
just call, and they get back to us 
right away.

Dennis Sowinski, Lake 
Tomahawk, WI

The Tick-Borne Illness Center 
of Excellence is working to get 
my husband Dennis back to a 
place of wellbeing right now, 
and they’re going to do it.  I’m so 
happy that we have the Center 
here. I don’t know what we 
would have done otherwise.

Jean Sowinski, Lake 
Tomahawk, WI
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Donate to the Howard Young Foundation’s Tick-Borne Illness  
Center online at howardyoungfoundation.org or mail a check to 
the Howard Young Foundation, PO Box 470, Woodruff, WI 54568. 

I've been sick for almost six 
years now and feeling absolutely 
horrible. I tried to get help through 
a different medical system. Even 
though I tested negative for Lyme 
disease, I told them I still thought I 
had it and that I also thought I had 
blastomycosis. They finally told me 
there was nothing else they could 
test me for. (I found out later that  
in my medical records they said  
I was a hypochondriac!) A second 
clinic refused to see me. So, I was 
basically on my own until I went 
to the Tick-Borne Illness Center of 
Excellence. Dr. Kogelnik diagnosed 
me with a Tick-Borne Illness. I’m 
now undergoing treatment, and 
some of my blood went to the 
biobank. The staff are all friendly 
and it was nice to finally be listened 
to by a doctor. Now I have hope.  

Chris Petersohn,  
Eagle River, WI

My wife Pam first told me that she 
was having difficulty with verbal 
communication in September of 
2016. She became a patient at the 
Center in December and started 
some medication treatment 
in January for a type of Lyme 
disease. The staff at the Center 
seem to fully understand what 
she’s going through and they’re 
very accommodating, helpful and 
informative. We’re working our 
way through different treatments 
to see what will work best. 
We’re optimistic that they’ll find 
something that will work for her.

Pam and Alan Janssen, 
Rhinelander, WI

Ten years ago, when I lived in 
South Carolina, I got a tick on my 
upper back. My sister tried to take 
it off and lost it. Later I got a rash 
on my legs and my upper arms. 
I was sick to my stomach all the 
time and felt weak and tired. My 
body ached all over, my brain was 
foggy and my heart felt strange. 
The skin was falling off my hands 
and fingers down to the meat. 
I was misdiagnosed numerous 
times by about ten doctors and 
treated for illnesses I didn’t have.  
I was one of the first patients to 
be seen at the Center. Thanks 
to IV infusions and an oral 
medication, I feel 100 percent 
better now. I don’t know what I 
would have done without them. 
I’m so happy I found someone 
who made me feel alive again.

Diane Anderson, Marinette, WI
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early 
autism 
diagnosis: 
close  
to home
Lakeland Times publisher Gregg Walker knew early 
on that his youngest son, Sam, was having difficulty 
communicating. He also realized that Sam’s challenges 
were significant.

“Sam was three or four when we figured out this was 
something that went beyond a speech issue,” Gregg 
said. "It turned out to be autism. Though diagnosis and 
treatment weren't necessarily easy to come by then,  
we were lucky we got help early.”

Early diagnosis and subsequent early treatment can 
dramatically improve the lives of children who have 
autism spectrum disorders, and the lives of their 
families. Ascension Koller Behavioral Health Group  
staff and other community partners have noted the  

need for these services. Thanks to strong, ongoing 
support and many donations from throughout the 
community, change is on the way.

“For about the past year and a half, Northwoods 
community partners have been meeting, essentially as 
an autism consortium,” related Jessica Schiek, MS, LPC, 
regional director of Ascension Koller Behavioral Health 
Group. “This group brings together behavioral health, 
rehabilitation, speech and physical therapy providers 
alongside additional Ascension care providers, county 
entities, community groups and individuals.”

One of the gaps that the consortium identified was a 
place for families to receive a diagnosis for children 
that wouldn't require an hour or more of travel or a 
long wait to be seen. The response? The Howard Young 
Foundation, Ascension Koller Behavioral Health Group 
and some of the providers working in the schools 
decided to create a local diagnostic team. 

“In the last year, there's been a lot of momentum towards 
the diagnostic piece and building capacity for diagnostic 
services at Ascension,” said Kris Barnekow, PhD., OTR/L, 
IMH-E, associate professor at the University of Wisconsin 
Milwaukee, consortium member and owner of Families 
First, LLC. “There are remarkable people who want  
to support this work here, and that’s what is making  
the difference.”

The first step toward making this goal a reality was 
additional training specific to working with children 
as young as four. In January 2020, the team completed 
a three-day training in diagnostics and diagnostic 
measures for autism and autism spectrum disorders, 
made possible through financial assistance from the 
Howard Young Foundation and other sources. They are 
now working on the next steps to be able to implement 
an autism diagnostic clinic in the Northwoods region, 
and plan to base services in Minocqua and Rhinelander.

autism
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Treatment for and education about autism spectrum 
disorders has come a long way in the last ten to  
15 years. For those families impacted by autism,  
having access to these services closer to home  
will make a huge difference.

“As a parent, it’s critical to gain tools to help you help 
your child, and the earlier, the better,” Gregg stated. 
“Once you get the parents on board to support therapies, 
you have a multi-pronged approach to really change 
outcomes for the child.”

The caring and compassionate staff at the Ascension 
Koller Behavioral Health Group saw their first autism 
diagnostic clinic patient in May. With additional  

staff training and education in the future, the plan  
is eventually to work with children as young as two.

Generous donors make all these services for  
children with autism spectrum disorders possible.  
You can contribute to the Autism Services Fund  
online at howardyoungfoundation.org or mail a  
check to the Howard Young Foundation, PO Box 470,  
Woodruff, WI 54568.

autism

“For us, the early diagnosis was  
critical. I think the best part of that 
early diagnosis is that you get the 

support to start what you need to do 
to help your child. There’s no question 

when you look at where our son is 
today, that he’s on a path to live 

independently. Sam is 16 now and a 
student at Lakeland STAR Academy. 

He’s doing great! We have high 
expectations for him.

Don’t let a diagnosis of autism  
leave you hopeless. There is a lot 

of hope and there are a lot of great 
outcomes and our goal is to create 
even more. If we all work together, 

each of these children on the  
spectrum has the opportunity to  

live a very productive life.”

Gregg Walker

You can donate to the Autism Services Fund at the Howard  
Young Foundation by logging on to howardyoungfoundation.org 
or mailing a check to the Howard Young Foundation, PO Box 470, 
Woodruff, WI 54568. 
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looking ahead to 
the future of our 
HOSPITALS

CHANGE IS A CONSTANT  
IN HEALTHCARE. 
As the healthcare landscape continues to evolve 
nationally and locally, associates at Howard Young 
Medical Center and Ascension Eagle River Hospital 
remain strong in their commitment to providing 
compassionate, personalized care to the individuals  
they serve in their rural Northwoods communities  
both now and in the future. 

“Our hospitals are supported by dedicated associates, 
volunteers and care providers,” said Laurie Oungst,  
chief administrative officer of Howard Young Medical 
Center, Ascension Eagle River Hospital, Ascension Sacred 
Heart Hospital and Ascension Saint Mary's Hospital. 

“The dedicated work of our committed associates and 
volunteers has recently drawn attention in Wisconsin 
and across the country,” Laurie noted. “The Howard 
Young Medical Center Volunteers ‘Hospital Elder Life 
Program’ (HELP), which focuses on reducing rates 
of delirium, was recognized with a Wisconsin Award 
for Volunteer Excellence (WAVE) from the Wisconsin 
Hospital Association. Ascension Eagle River Hospital  
has been named a Top 100 Critical Access Hospital by  
the Chartis Center for Rural Health.”

Building on decades of experience, the hospitals 
continue to look forward and remain committed to 
doing what is in the best interest of the community. 
As healthcare continues to change in the Northwoods, 
Ascension Medical Group and Ascension Hospital 



15

Leadership in the Northwoods have established plans  
for the future. The plans have been developed in 
partnership with the community through the Howard 
Young Medical Center Board. Both the Howard Young 
Medical Center Board and the Howard Young Foundation 
have provided great insight and support to our leadership  
and physicians in development of these plans. 

THESE PLANS FOR THE  
FUTURE INCLUDE:
●	 recruitment of physicians and advanced  

practice clinicians to Ascension Medical Group 
locations to expand access to primary and 
specialty services and to strengthen  
hospital-based services

●	 investments in infrastructure  
to address access and changing  
care needs

●	 additional investments in telemedicine  
solutions to ensure access to specialties  
in emergency and inpatient locations

A Message From Dick Gustafson, 
HYF Board Member
As a former healthcare administrator and executive 
recruiter for numerous healthcare organizations,  
Dick Gustafson shares a unique perspective on the 
changing landscape of healthcare in the Northwoods.

Dick was named several years ago as one of the  
“100 Most Influential People in Healthcare” by  
Modern Healthcare Magazine.

“Our year-round, seasonal and tourist 
populations all need great emergency  
and urgent care and the surgeons to  
back that up. Year-round and seasonal 
residents also need access to primary  
care physicians and specialists.” 

With two hospitals less than a five-minute drive  
apart, we will likely see challenges with service 
overlap and staffing. 

“In my experience, the competition for facilities 
in small communities like the Minocqua area will 
be difficult to continue to operate at full services. 
Historically Howard Young Medical Center was 

primarily staffed by a medical group, the Marshfield 
Clinic. Going forward, Howard Young Medical Center 
and Ascension Eagle River Hospital will not be 
able to rely on the Marshfield Clinic to staff their 
hospitals. Ascension will continue to recruit their 
own providers similar to their Ascension St. Mary’s 
Hospital in Rhinelander which is staffed by Ascension 
Medical Group. In addition, Howard Young Medical 
Center will be able to explore new partnerships 
with independent physicians and other providers as 
they ensure continuity of care for our community. 
This is a necessary step to offer services across our 
communities and remain competitive. The world of 
telemedicine and virtual provider visits will expand  
the capacity of healthcare services to communities 
like Minocqua. Ascension is well positioned and a 
leader in this domain, integrating traditional office 
visits and hospital-based care with digital platforms  
to enhance access to care.”

“As integrated providers expand the use 
of technology to implement care, we 
are positioned to offer more options as 
healthcare delivery continues to evolve.   
The Howard Young Foundation will be there 
every step of the way, helping to ensure 
high-quality healthcare in the Northwoods.”

●	 investments in programs and services that 
address leading community healthcare needs      

Our non-profit hospitals rely on the generous  
support of the community through the Howard  
Young Foundation. The Foundation was established  
to support Howard Young Medical Center and  
Ascension Eagle River Hospital through investments  
in technology, infrastructure and training, and  
remains committed to this mission. 

To show your support for healthcare in the  
Northwoods and our state-of-the-art hospitals,  
please consider contributing to the Howard Young 
Medical Center Gretest Needs or the Ascension  
Eagle River Hospital Greatest Needs. Donate online  
at howardyoungfoundation.org or mail a check  
to the Howard Young Foundation, PO Box 470,  
Woodruff, WI 54568. 

state-of-the-art hospitals
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Lakeland 
pantry
expansion

Feeding our neighbors in need. That’s what the Lakeland 
Pantry does, and it’s what makes them a critical piece 
of the Northwoods community fabric. As the need for 
their services grows, so does the need for more space to 
continue their mission. That is why they are working to 
raise $185,000 for an expansion to their building.

“This expansion will allow us to continue doing what 
we’ve always done,” said Lorna Springate, Lakeland 
Pantry director. “But we’ll be able to do it even better,  
and on a larger scale.”

Established in the early 1970s, the Lakeland Pantry’s 
reach has steadily increased. In the last three years,  
they have provided weekly supplemental food to more 
than 25,000 men, women and children per year. Clothing 
for all ages, diapers, books, magazines and outdoor 
winter apparel to get folks through the frigid Wisconsin 
winter are other items that are also available to  
recipients weekly.

In addition to receiving food and clothing, visitors have 
access to wellness screenings at the Lakeland Pantry. 
They can also meet with a primary care provider during 
regularly scheduled time slots.
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Nearly all of the food distributed as well as the costs  
to support the operations and facility are dependent on 
monetary donations made by community individuals, 
businesses, churches and other organizations. The 
pantry receives no government funding or subsidies.  
All donations to the pantry are managed by the  
Howard Young Foundation.

Lakeland Pantry was chosen by both Feeding America 
and The Emergency Food Assistance Program (TEFAP)  
to be the distribution hub for all Vilas County food 
pantries. The decision to ship to only one Pantry in  
Vilas County was to lower shipping costs. Lakeland 
Pantry is also a drop site for Headwaters Pantry in Land 
O'Lakes and Vilas County Food Pantry in Eagle River.  
The alternative would have potentially been for our 
Pantry’s volunteers to have to buy or rent a truck to 
purchase and bring back the food items from central 
Wisconsin. With the high volume of donations coming 
through, it’s no wonder they need more space. 

Lakeland Pantry’s addition will accommodate storage 
for food from Newcap Program and Feeding America 
Eastern Wisconsin in a secure and climate-controlled 
environment until it can be picked up by other Vilas 
County food pantries. The new area will include enough 
space to store the pallet lift, pallets of dry goods, bulk 
bins for large donations of fresh vegetables and fruits 
and additional racks.  

Another part of the demand for more space stems  
from the need to keep dedicated volunteers safe.  
The added square footage will allow the weekly  
semi-trucks delivering food and other items to back  
right up to the building. Volunteers will be able to  
unload the trucks from inside, eliminating potential 
hazards associated with snow, ice and other weather 
conditions.  This is an important consideration  
given the aging of our volunteer base.

The ability to store larger amounts of frozen food  
is another benefit of the expansion. A portion of  

the funds raised will be used to purchase a larger  
walk-in freezer to store frozen fruit, vegetables, bread  
and other frozen foods purchased in large quantities at  
a discount, allowing each dollar to go further. 

“We have received large private donations already of 
$22,500, in addition to some grant funds that will apply 
to the expansion and new freezer,” Lorna said. “We 
welcome additional private donations from individuals 
and businesses through the Howard Young Foundation’s 
Lakeland Pantry fund and continue to look for more  
grants as well. The proceeds from the Bear Cupboard  
run this year will go towards the expansion.”

Lorna shared that the Lakeland Pantry recipients and 
volunteer workers are very grateful to our Northwoods 
community for their ongoing support and encouragement. 
“We couldn’t do it without them.”

Please show your support for the Lakeland  
Pantry by donating today. You can donate online at 
howardyoungfoundation.org or mail a check to the 
Howard Young Foundation, PO Box 470, Woodruff, WI 
54568. Please note your donations should your donations 
should go to Lakeland Pantry Greatest Needs - Building 
Campaign in the memo line of your check or in the  
comment box online. 

EXPANSION
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When you care deeply about your community, you 
invest in it. And often, you’d like to see that investment 
extended as a legacy that lasts beyond your lifetime. 
You can make the continuation of quality healthcare in 
northern Wisconsin a reality by including the Howard 
Young Foundation in your estate plans.

Gary Ratts has helped many couples and individuals 
make plans for their philanthropic legacies during his 
career as a personal trust officer. One of those couples 
was Frank and Betty Koller.

“Frank and Betty managed their own assets during their 
lifetime,” said Gary, now retired. “I began working with 
them starting in about 1992 and helped them plan their 
estate and put certain assets in trust for many specific 
charities that they had ongoing relationships with.” 

Gift planning is part of the entire estate planning 
process. Most couples want to make sure that there are 
adequate assets in place for the surviving spouse. Then 
they look at what they want to provide for their children 
and grandchildren. After that, they start looking at what 
they can do to make sure that some of the charitable 
work they did during their lifetime can continue.

“Everyone is a little different in why and how they choose 
to set up trusts for charities,” Gary said. “In most cases 
though, the process starts with people who have been 
generous with their assets and have made charitable gifts 
throughout their lifetime.”

Some people choose to leave most assets to their family, 
but designate a specific asset, like a life insurance 
policy or a piece of property, that will go to a particular 
charitable organization after their death. They may even 
stipulate ways in which the money can or cannot be used 
by the organization named as beneficiary.

The Kollers, for example, donated funds during their 
lifetime to establish Koller Behavioral Health in memory 
of their son. It was important to them that there be a 
place that provides outpatient mental health services 
to residents and visitors to the Lakeland area. In 2010, 
they also made a $2.5 million bequest from their estate 
to ensure that Koller Behavioral Health’s comprehensive 
and compassionate services would remain available to 
those in the area far into the future. This fund is managed 
by the Howard Young Foundation.

To begin planning your estate and philanthropic gift, 
speak to your attorney, trust officer or accountant. The 
accountant can advise on tax strategies. The attorney will 
work with you on your estate planning. And a trust officer 
can manage your assets now and provide transition help 
when the first spouse passes away. They’ll also work with 
the estate to carry out your final wishes. 

The Foundation’s Signature Society 
honor friends of the Howard Young 
Foundation who choose to leave a 
legacy through their wills, life income 
gifts or other estate plans. Signature 
Society members are recognized on  
our distinguished Wall of Honor at 
Howard Young Medical Center. To  
receive information on how to plan  
a gift call us at 715.439.4005, email  
info@hyfinc.org or stop into our office at 
420 Oneida Street, Suite #100, Minocqua.

PLANNING  
A LEGACY
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YOUR LEGACY

HOWARD YOUNG  
FOUNDATION SIGNATURE  
SOCIETY MEMBERS 
Estate of Frances G. Bliss
John F. and Eileen L. Blumenschein  
   Revocable Trust
Gerald and Christine Brost
LW & SM Christiansen Trust
Chris and Sheila Clough
Don Funk
Mike and Anne Marie Gibbons
Milton J. Henrichs
Brad Holmes
Marilyn and Bill Hopper
William and Helen Iten  
   Family Endowment
Estate of Ernest E. Kiesow
Frank and Betty Koller
John and Dee Dee Lund
Francis Timothy Mulrooney Trust
Patrick E. Mulrooney
Estate of Elizabeth M. Munson
Donald A. and Nancy L. Pallin
Estate of Gordon Rinas
Roger R. and Susan B. Smith  
   Family Trust
Estate of Harry and Dorothy Steiro
Donald and Nadine Wachholz
Howard Young Trust

THANK YOU
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help us make a 
DIFFERENCE THIS YEAR

Make a difference  
and donate today at  
howardyoungfoundation.org,  
call 715-439-4005 or  
mail a check to:
Howard Young Foundation, 
PO Box 470, Woodruff,  
WI 54568

Each year, the Howard Young Foundation selects and funds projects that will have the most significant positive impact 

and bring the most up-to-date and innovative medical technologies to our local healthcare facilities. It is through our 

clear vision and proven track record that we have become not only leaders in our community but exceptional stewards 

these generous gifts, investing in new and innovative solutions for rural healthcare. We are excited to share some ways 

you can make a difference for your family, friends and neighbors in 2020. 

AUTISM SERVICES  
CAMPAIGN

With your donations, 
we will continue to 
help expand services 
to accommodate the 
growing need in our 
community by raising 
funds for the medical 
advancement of 
programs and services 
for individuals affected 
with autism spectrum 
disorders (ASD). To 
learn more about the 
importance of autism 
services solutions 
such as early autism 
diagnostics, see the  
story on page 12. 

TICK-BORNE  
ILLNESS CENTER 
OF EXCELLENCE 
CAMPAIGN

Now that the Tick-
Borne Illness Center 
of Excellence is fully 
operational, your 
donations will support 
groundbreaking research 
and provide care for 
those in need. Research 
is a cornerstone of the 
Center. Each patient who 
walks through the door 
is given the opportunity 
to participate in finding 
answers to complex tick-
borne illness questions. 
Your donation will 
help fund cutting edge 
research and diagnostic 
equipment. For an 
update on this life-
changing Center, visit 
page 06.

HOWARD YOUNG 
FOUNDATION’S 
GREATEST NEEDS 
CAMPAIGNS

Our Greatest Needs 
Funds are where medical 
innovation happens. 
Our diverse board of 
directors chooses state-
of-the-art projects for 
our local hospitals that 
support the Howard 
Young Foundation’s 
mission. This has 
included projects  
such as the new cardiac 
suite at Howard Young 
Medical Center, the  
da Vinci Surgical Robot 
and patient simulation 
mannequins for training. 
This medical technology 
ensures that you get the 
best possible care right 
here in the Northwoods.

LAKELAND  
PANTRY BUILDING 
CAMPAIGN

The Lakeland Pantry’s 
mission is to provide 
individuals and families 
with a dependable source 
of supplemental food 
and products plus offer 
programs designed to 
improve the quality of life 
for those in need in our 
community. The Lakeland 
Pantry is expanding to 
match the needs of the 
Northwoods community. 
Read about this incredible 
project on page 16. 

page 
5

page 
12

page 
06

page 
16

SIGN UP FOR OUR QUARTERLY 
EMAIL NEWSLETTER BY VISITING   
howardyoungfoundation.org
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BEAR CUPBOARD RUN
Saturday, June 27th, 2020
Get ready for the 11th Annual Bear Cupboard Run! 
Usually on the Bearskin Trail, this year our event  
will be virtual. Please check our website for more 
information. This fun event benefits the Lakeland  
Pantry and Wisconsin Nordic Development Group.

LET’S TEE OFF AGAINST  
BREAST CANCER
Thursday, August 13, 2020
A memorable, women-only golf event at Trout Lake  
Golf Club to help us provide support to breast cancer 
patients across the Northwoods. 

MINOCQUA DRAGON  
BOAT FESTIVAL
Saturday, August 15th, 2020
It’s time for the 5th Annual Minocqua Dragon Boat 
Festival! The Minocqua Dragon Boat Festival is about 
camaraderie, fun, and enjoying a day on the water to 
benefit the work of the Howard Young Foundation. 
Register at minocquadragonboat.com. 

35TH ANNUAL DR. KATE  
HOSPICE PRO-AM GOLF EVENT
Monday, August 31st, 2020	
The Dr. Kate Hospice Pro-Am Golf Tournament is a  
part of golfing and hospice history in the Lakeland  
area. Teams of 4 amateurs are led by a Wisconsin  
PGA golf professional. You won’t want to miss it!

ANNUAL 
community events

BONHOMIE CLUB  
RECOGNITION DINNER
September 2020
This dinner is all about you, the donors that allow us  
to continue advancing healthcare in the Northwoods.  
Join us to celebrate your contributions with dinner and  
an update on Howard Young Foundation activities. Be a  
part of the Bonhomie Club by donating $100 or more  
during the calendar year.

WINE, WOMEN AND WINTER
Thursday, December 3rd, 2020
Celebrate the holiday season while benefiting Lakeland 
Food Pantry. Wine tasting, holiday demos, festive holiday 
appetizers and gift raffles. You won’t want to miss it!

TREE OF LOVE
Tuesday, December 1st, 2020
A beautiful event at Howard Young Medical Center  
to benefit hospice patient services and remember  
those we have lost during the holidays.

LAKELAND STAR GOLF OUTING
RESCHEDULED FOR JUNE 2021
Register to join us at the exclusive Minocqua Country 
Club for our Annual Lakeland STAR Golf Outing! All 
monies raised will directly benefit the students of 
Lakeland STAR School/Academy. 

CUP OF TEA
RESCHEDULED FOR JUNE 2021
Formerly called “Garden Walk”, this event raises money 
for the stunning garden at Dr. Kate Hospice House. 

THANK YOU! to all who sponsored, volunteered, 
participated or donated to one or more of our 
community events. Your support helps advance 
healthcare in our community!  

In response to COVID-19 and the safety of our community, some  
events may be cancelled or postponed. PLEASE CHECK OUR WEBSITE  

OR FACEBOOK PAGE FOR THE MOST CURRENT INFORMATION. 
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If you’ve ever visited the Howard Young Foundation, 
you’ve very likely met Barb and Audrey. They are the  
first faces you see when you walk into our office, and  
are typically the first to welcome you.

Barb Maines, administrative assistant, began working 
at the Howard Young Foundation in 2011. Audrey Bohn, 
accounting specialist, joined the Foundation staff in 2009. 
To say that this dynamic duo has helped shape the face of 
the Foundation is an understatement. As these incredible 
women prepare for their upcoming retirements, it’s time 
to take a look back.

“I first met Audrey and Barb in 2013 when I was 
considering becoming a Howard Young Foundation  
board member,” said Erin Biertzer, Foundation  
president. “And what a fantastic meeting that was.”

Both women had a substantial history and relationship 
with Howard Young Medical Center before joining  
the Foundation.

Barb spent 32 years as a hospital associate before 
beginning her work at the Foundation. She has a 
tireless dedication to her role and a deep and personal 
knowledge of our incredible donors and community.  
Her support is not only shown through what she 
has achieved at the Foundation, but also in her deep 
friendships and amazing volunteerism for many  
different organizations in the Northwoods.  

“One of most meaningful things 
about my time with the foundation 
has been seeing how much it’s 
grown,” said Barb. “It’s the donors 
and volunteers who’ve made it 
what it is today.”

According to Barb, the Foundation consists of movers  
and shakers. They don't just sit around and wait for stuff  
to come. They make it happen. And she has never been 
shy about rolling up her sleeves and jumping in to help.

BEST  
WISHES 
barb & audrey
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After her retirement in July, Audrey hopes to travel with 
her husband and see the sites across the U.S. She’s also 
looking forward to doing more gardening, sewing and 
attending more of her ten grandchildren’s school and 
sporting events. 

Audrey and Barb have always gone 
above and beyond for the Howard 
Young Foundation and all who 
have worked with them. We thank 
them for making a difference for 
our donors, for our community and 
for the Howard Young Foundation.

To help thank them for their service, please consider a 
gift to the Tick-Borne Illness Center or Excellence online 
at howardyoungfoundation.org or mail a check to the 
Howard Young Foundation, PO Box 470, Woodruff, WI 
54568. Make sure to indicate that it is a Tribute Gift in 
honor of Barb & Audrey.

 “In addition to her exceptional work ethic and her kind 
heart, her expertise and generous spirit will be missed 
by all who have had the pleasure ot work with her,” Erin 
stated. “Barb has the utmost passion for the support the 
Howard Young Foundation provides our healthcare in 
the region. We are so fortunate to have had Barb Maines’ 
support at the Howard Young Foundation.”

After her retirement in January, Barb plans to devote  
even more time to her many, many volunteer activities, 
knitting and camping with her family.

Audrey joined the Howard Young Foundation in 2009  
after 13 years as a hospital associate in accounting. She  
has been a key member and proud supporter, helping  
to grow the Foundation since her arrival. 

“It was an exciting time,” Audrey shared, “when the 
Foundation started doing specific campaigns and really 
connecting with donors and the community. People  
would just come to you and want to be a part of it.”

The campaigns connected with donors who have a passion 
for advancing healthcare. It underscored for Audrey how 
well philanthropy works when you have specific causes. 

“Audrey has incredible attention to detail and takes  
pride in delivering quality work in all she does. As a  
result of her efforts, our donors have confidence in our 
non-profit Foundation,” recounted Erin. “Audrey shines 
when provided an opportunity to grow in her role and  
take on more responsibility.  She is always the first  
person at the office and has been silently making sure 
everything is ready to go every day for 9 years.”

Say thank you to Barb and Audrey by making a gift  
to the Tick-Borne Illness Center of Excellence online at  
howardyoungfoundation.org or mail a check to the Howard  
Young Foundation, PO Box 470, Woodruff, WI 54568. 

THANK YOU
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EXTRAORDINARY 
BENEFACTOR $1,000,000
Don Funk
Marilyn and Bill Hopper
Trig and Tula Solberg
Ed Uihlein Family Foundation
Liz and Dick Uihlein
Howard Young Trust

EXCEPTIONAL BENEFACTOR 
$500,000
John F. and Eileen L. Blumenschein 
Revocable Trust
Raymond and Marie Goldbach 
Foundation, Inc.
Aldo and Dawn Madrigrano
Seramur Family Foundation -  
   Joan and John Seramur
Volunteers of Ascension Eagle  
   River Hospital
Robert and Teri Weirauch

DISTINGUISHED BENEFACTOR 
$100,000
Ascension Lutheran Church
Ascension Wisconsin
Noelle and David Brock
Toni and Ron Budelier
Robert W. and Yvonne Buhler
Albert W. Cherne Foundation
G. Richard and Nancy Cope  
Alverin M. Cornell Foundation  -   
   William and Wendy Brewer
Jonathan Dobbs and  
   Jacqueline Pruitt
Duane and Kathleen Foulkes  
   Foundation, Inc.
Joseph and Penny Francois
Scott and Linda Haag
Robert S. Hagge, Jr. and Elke Hagge
Fred A. Hansen
Bertrand Hopper Memorial  
   Foundation
Jeffrey and Carrie Hoye
IncredibleBank
Tom and Mary Joyce Family
Dave and Ginny Kavanaugh -  
   Kavanaugh Foundation
Koller Family Foundation
Lawrence and Geraldine Kutz
John and Dee Dee Lund
Doug and Jae McCoy
Michael and Judith McCoy
Ministry Health Care, Inc.
Minocqua Lions Club
Walter E. Olson Foundation
Francis and Anthony  
   Pogodzinski Foundation
Pritzker Foundation
Roger and Mary Pukall

John and Mary Raitt
Daniel F. and Ada L. Rice Foundation
St. Matthias Thrift Shop
Patti and William Schnettler
W.J. and Mary Kay Seifert
John and Carolyn Sonnentag
Estate of Harry and Dorothy Sterio
Volunteers of Howard Young  
   Medical Center, LLC
Jay and Betty Vonachen
Jim Warmington
James and Bernadine Warning
Woodruff Ace Hardware
Edward and Diane Zore

OUTSTANDING BENEFACTOR 
$50,000
Dr. George and Velta Anast
Tony Augustine Family
Ted and Patty Balistreri
James and Christine Bollwinkle
Robert and Carol Burress
Debbie and Bob Cervenka
LW & SM Christiansen Trust
Community Presbyterian Church  
   of Lac du Flambeau
Byron Coon
Dairymen's Foundation Inc.
James T. and Faye I. Evans
Fites Family Charitable Trust
Vince and Mary Fonti
Michael and Wendy Graham
Robert and Alma Gray
H.J. Hagge Foundation, Inc.
Milton J. and Betty A. Henrichs
Brad and Susan Holmes
William and Christine Hunter
IncredibleBank Foundation, Inc.
Peter O. Johnson
Graham and Lee King
Dave and Diane Klimisch
Minocqua Country Club
David C. and Delta C. Orlowski
Jinny and Jim Swartout -  
   The Osprey Foundation
Pukall Lumber Foundation, Inc.
Jerome L. and Joan M. Schnettler
Dr. Barry and Donah Seidel
Robert William and Betty  
   Poyer von Lutzow

SPECIAL BENEFACTOR 
$25,000
Patrick and Sandra Abraham
Ben and Molly Abrohams
Randy and Diane Africano
Allen-Heath Memorial Foundation
AP Adolfson & Peterson, Inc.

Richard and Sandra Austin
Keith and Kathy Bane
William and Mary Beckley
Larry and Mary Ann Bender
Scott and Erin Biertzer
Floyd L. Bishop Trust
Robert E. Bragg Charitable  
   Remainder Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Oliver R. Burkart
Willie G. and Nancy Davidson
William E. Edstrom
First Merit Bank
DeDe and Jack Frost
Jamie and Karen Geschke
Global Wealth Management -  
   Merrill Lynch
Lee and Janet Guenther
A. Woodson and Inga Hagge
Tommy Handrick
C.R. Hauser Family Foundation
James R. and Anne R. Hayes
Holy Family Catholic Church
Jay and Cathy Huff
William and Helen Iten
Thomas H. Jacob Foundation
Bob and Sherry Jacobi
Dr. Arthur J. and Phyllis Jacobsen
Bob and Diane Jenkins
Sharon and Jim Kellock
James L. Kemerling
Bernie and Penny Klotz
Sue and Bob Krohn
Lake of the Torches Resort  
   and Casino
Lakeland State Bank
The Lakeland Times
Marshfield Clinic - Minocqua Center
Patti and Jack McKeithan
Medical Staff of Howard Young  
   Medical Center
James and Leslie Miller
William and Iris Miller
Minocqua Brewing Company
Jerry Moisson
William and Mary Morris
MTH Foundation
Francis Timothy Mulrooney Trust
Estate of Elizabeth M. Munson
Jane Newman
Troy and Laurie Oungst
Col. J.N. Pritzker
Mr. and Mrs. Guido Rahr
Estate of Gordon Rinas
Hoyt Ritter
SC Johnson & Son, Inc. and  
   The Johnson Family
Estate of Edwin L. and  
   Harriet Schmidt

William J. & Barbara A. Schmidt 
   Family Foundation, Inc.
Seiferts Development  
   Corporation Trust
Dave and Cheryl Sell
John and Nancy Skoug
Joseph and Alice Smith
Estate of Ella Stoelting
Richard and Helen Thomas
United Methodist Church  
   of the Pines
David and Dawn Veldhuizen
Kurt and Michelle Veldhuizen
William B. and Gracee I. Vickerstaff
Donald and Nadine Wachholz
Donald P. Walker
David Wenninger and Gayle Fisher
Winger Concrete Products, Inc.
John and Pam Winkelman
Wisconsin Public Service  
   Foundation

MAJOR BENEFACTOR $15,000
Gerald and Diane Auler
Tom Beaudry
Richard Bennet
Chris Bertagnoli
Estate of Frances G. Bliss
Tony Bodway
Arthur A. and Elizabeth Bonnee
Mildred E. Bruce
The Bruning Foundation
Gregory and Judith Budinger
Burton Industries
Calvary Evangelical Lutheran Church
Carol Cherwin Revocable Trust
Leon and Alice DeBeleyr Trust
Mary M. Dodge
Everest Builders of Minocqua Inc.
Barbara Fabry
Lisette, Heinz and Richard Fischer
Bill and Dorothy Fisher
Jane Flanigan
Al and Gladys E. Gongaware
Jim and Susan Gould
Daniel and Joellen Hagge
Kelly and Paul Hamerla
Dr. Gary A. and Glenda M. Haug
Hazelhurst Lions Club
Heavy Equipment Movers &  
   Installations, LLC
Estate of Elene M. Hess
William W. and Carol J. Hiller
Ryan, Karen, Ingrid and Ina Holt
Drs. Jim and Lorraine Houlihan
Louis and Catherine Iten
C. Morgan and Anne B. Jackson
Jamey Flannery Trucking LLC

Scott and Kathy Kaufman
Brian and Beth Kief
Estate of Ernest E. Kiesow
Matt and Tamra Kock
Kevin and Joanne Krueger
Allen and Nancy Labecki
Lac du Flambeau Lions Club
Lakeland Believers Church
Lakeland Rotary Noon Club
Raulf and Kristina LaMarche
James M. Lau, MD
Manitowish Waters Lions Club
Elayne R. Marsan
Roger Maxwell
John R. and Susan B. McCoy  
   Family Foundation
Jeanne L. McJoynt
Morgan Stanley
William and Emma Naumann
Reid A. and Mabel Olson
Martin Ozinga
P & S Investment Company, Inc.
Mark and Cheryl Pitman
Michael Portzen
Presentation Design Group, LLC
Mark and Sue Rassier
Michael and Lynn Redenbaugh
Bob and Cindy Richards
Lovell Roe, III and Catherine Roe
Theodore and Judith Russell
Russ and Ruth Russler
Saint Matthias Episcopal Church
Security State Bank
Sabin “Tap” and Ruth Taplin
James C. Thompson
John M. and Betty J. Tonne
John and Doris Ullrich
Waite-Kane Foundation -  
   Jeffrey and Jillayne Waite
Walker Communications
Duane and Fern Winger

BENEFACTOR $2500
A-1 Excavating
Abbott Laboratories Fund
Carl and Suzanne Abendroth
Thomas and Cherie Abendroth
Louis Adams
Dr. James Agre and Patti Soderberg
Mary E. Ahern
Gene and Molly Ahlborn
Air & Surface Transport  
   Nurses Association
Albee’s Yacht Club Bar and Grill
Adam and Anne Alesauskas
Alexander Charitable Foundation
Christine Alfery
Kenneth Alft and Lisa Michaelis-Alft

Alliance Collection Agencies, Inc. -  
   Daniel O’Connell
Allied 100, LLC
American Legion Auxilliary  
   Madsen Empey Post 89
American Legion Colin F. Schultz  
   Auxiliary Unit 318
American Legion Colin F. Schultz  
   Post No. 318
Nancy C. Ames
Amoco Foundation, Inc.
Jeff and Sandy Anderson
June M. Anderson
Roger and Avonna Lee Anderson
Walter A. and Virginia L. Andrus
Ann Marie's Fine Coffee & Tea
Barbara Annan, PhD
Dr. Paul and Bett Appel
James and Tonna Appelgren
Arbor Vitae Homes
Arbor Vitae Woodruff Lions Club
Daniel Armstrong
Russ and Hattie Armstrong
Bill and Laura Arvold
Denae Bachmeier
Dr. Lloyd and Patricia Bakken
Fern Baldwin
Willard Bannister
Alvin Barden
James and Betty Barry
Bassett Jewelers -  
   Scot and Susan Bassett
Henry and Alberta Bateman
Dave Battermann
Eugene A. and Bettyann Battist
Ed and Millie Baumbach
Beaudry Services Inc.
Donald Becker
Dr. George E. and Mary D. Becker
Gary and June Beier
Frances M. Beierle
John and Wendi Bennett
Robert and Mary Berard
Dennis and Pam Berdal
Charles and Barbara Betz
The Boathouse
Emma Rose and Steve Boedecker
Audrey and Gregory Bohn
Oscar J. Boldt Construction  
   Company
Bolger Funeral & Cremation Services
Patrick E. Bolger
Books Are Fun
Books On The Move, LLC
Joan and Douglas Borcherdt
Carl F. Bostrom
W.E. Botthoff
A. Irene Boudreaux

power of PHILANTHROPY
The support of friends like you helps the Howard Young Foundation bring state-of-the-art care to  
Northwoods residents and visitors, support innovation and research, and strengthen our community 
through health & wellness. Your gift to the Foundation has the power to change the way we view  
healthcare at our rural hospitals – one patient at a time. Philanthropy or charitable giving plays a big  
part in healthcare all over the United States, but it’s even more important in small communities like ours.

CUMULATIVE GIVING - It is with deep appreciation that we recognize and honor those listed here for their 
generous and caring cumulative lifetime giving through 2019 totaling $2,500 or more to the Howard Young 
Foundation. These generous donors have ensured that the health and wellness of all people in the communities  
we serve will continue for future generations.
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Douglas E. Bouffiou
Boulder Junction Lions Club
Boulder Junction Volunteer  
   Fire Department
BP Foundation, Inc.
William and Ardis Brandt
Brandy Lake Amoco
Dennis and Catherine Breitholtz
Dr. G.H. and Ila Brister
Dr. Ric and Cindy Brodhead
Gerald and Christine Brost
Carl and Gail  Buehler
Dorcas H. “Dee” Burlingame
Mitchell Bushman
Thomas G. and Elizabeth M. Butler
Deborah Buttke
Victor M. and Eula S. Cain
Bill and Patti Calhoun
Craig and Barbara Callies
Camp Timberlane
John S. and Trudy E. Campbell
Karen and Harland Carlson
Michael and Carmella Cartina
Joe and Christine Caz
CB Wealth
David and Marcy Cella
Brenda and Willis Chaulk
Cena P. Chinnock
Colleen Chisnell
Clack Foundation, Inc.
Chris and Sheila Clough
Coldwell Banker Mulleady  
   Inc., Realtors
Sharon Coleman
JoAnn M. Coleman-Kiewert
Albert J. Colianni, Jr. and  
   Susan Colianni
Community Church of  
   Boulder Junction
Community United Church of Christ
Computer Business Systems
Gerald Connors and Lila  
   Connors Grieger
The Continuum
Stephen and Lisa Coon
Coon’s Franklin Lodge
Steven P. and Lynda K. Cote
Dane and Lillian Crook
James and Gail Cummings
Custom Caretaking &  
   Landscaping, LLC
Dairymen’s, Inc.
Dan and Diane Daniels
Dorothy J. Danielson
John and Randi Danner
Mark and Robbi Dascalos
Dean Distributing
Eugene and Janice Degner
Timothy and Nancy Desmond
George and Louise Douma
Drs. Matt and Anne Drewry
David and Nancy Drumm
Milton J. and Lillian Druse
Robert and Linda Dunbar
Dick and Joanie Dutrisac
Eagle River Area Hospital  
   Foundation
Eaglebrook Church
Tom and Terry Ellis
Ely Memorial Church
John F. and Helen Erbach
Donald M. and Ruth N. Erickson
Margaret Erm
D.C. Everest, Jr. and Kathryn Everest
Excel Rehab & Spine Center
Eye Care and Eye Wear Associates
F & M Bank
Faith Evangelical Free Church
Family Dentistry
Robert and Judith Farling
Dr. J.D. and Sonya Farrington
Rosalie and Joseph Fashingbauer
Dr. James M. and Joanne Finneran
Russell and Christina Fisher
Dick and Sally Fitzpatrick
Jerry and Michele Flemma

Richard and Gretchen Foltz
Stuart L. and Kathleen A. Foltz
Ford Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Fossen
Dr. Race and Lynne Foster
Colleen and Michael Fraley
Walter Frautschi and  
   Pleasant Rowland
Kristin and John Frawley
William and Lisa Fricke
Lloyd A. Fry Foundation
Furniture & Appliance Mart
Tom and Karen Gabert
Ronald Galowich
Chris and Michelle Gangemi
Richard and Bonnie Garrett
Budd H. and Mary E. Gebhardt
Otto and Carol Gebhardt
Thomas and Carol Gelwicks
Russ and Ann Gerdin  
   Charitable Fund
Jeffrey and Dian Gerstner
Mike and Anne Marie Gibbons
Deane A. and John D.  
   Gilliam Foundation
Glenview State Bank
Joseph S. and Ruth Glickauf
Michael and Lisa Goff
Rick and Lori Goff
Golden Karat Jewelers
Kimbal and Jeanette Goluska
Mary B. Good
Dr. Roger J. and Betty J. Gorectke
Terrence and Christine Gorell
Frank Grabinski
James T. and Karen A. Grace
Gerald Graham
Sandy Grambow, RN, BSN
Victor Grant
Hollis J. and Virginia H. Griffin
Lonna Grosskopf
Richard and Margo Gustafson
Jason Haen
Pat and Bill Hall
Virginia Hamm Van Prooien
John L. and Mary J. Hanson
Harrold, Scrobell & Danner, S.C.
Donald E. and Frances I. Hart
Edwin L. and Norma E. Hart
Wilhelmina Hauser Trust
William and Sandra Hayes
Heartland Express, Inc. of Iowa
Richard and Janice Heimerl
Karen and Arthur Helgerson
Amy and Dennis Herman
Laurie Herzog-Draeger in  
   memory of Brian Herzog
Candy and John Hickey
Bill and Venus Hilgart
Dr. Kim and Mary L. Hilliker
Robert and Faye Hoehne
Judy Hoerr
Hogan & Melms, LLP
Dr. and Mrs. Brent J. Holleran
Garrett and Constance Holling
Home Xpressions Minocqua, Inc.
Hospice Pharmacia
Ran and Elaine Hoth
Sally Hough Family Foundation
Janette Howard
Gloria F. Hudek
Jon and Kris Hunt
Richard and Mary Hurckes
Frank B. Hutchinson
Dr. Richard E. Immler and  
   Pamela J. Thul-Immler
Island City Dray, Inc.
Phil and Mickey Jensen
Timothy and Diane Johns
Carl R. Johnson, Jr. and  
   Jeanne Johnson
Daniel C. and Leslie S. Johnson
Richard P. and Barbara Johnson
Hulburd Johnston
Richard A. and Kathleen J. Jolin
Laurence R. Jones

Juedes Molinaro Family Foundation
John C. Jung
Steven Justin and Elisa Farmilant
Barbara and Roger Kamper
Adam Karas, DPM
Phillip and Deborah Karow
Robert J. and Halcyon Kasmarek
Mr. and Mrs. William Katzman
Joseph D. Keenan, Jr.
Lee Kelly
Robert M. Kendell
Kilian Management - McDonald’s
Agnes King
Debra Kivi-Tupper and Robert  
   Tupper
Wayne and Bonnie Klappa
Wallis E. and Sophia Kleist
Jeanette D. Klemme
Ronald and Mari-Ann Klisanac
David and Susan Knapstein
Shirley M. Knitt
John and Karen Kocovsky
Robert and Carol Kolb
Gregory C. and Virginia M. Kopp
Donald S. Koskinen
Charlie Kotke
Dr. John and Linda Kozisek
Krause Milling Company
Michael and Kathleen Kreilkamp
Timothy and Rita Kreilkamp
R.W. Kritzer
Ronald L. and Barbara A. Kroeger
Kenneth and Mary Krueger
Larry and Mary Krull
Thomas and Carol Kuecker
Lee H. and Pearl D. Kulp
Richard and Marlene Kurszewski
Lac du Flambeau Ambulance/Fire 
   Department
Lac du Flambeau Women’s Club
Ladies of Columbus of Woodruff
Lloyd A. and Patricia S. Laflin
Eileen and Vern Lahart
Lake Tomahawk Lioness Club
Lake Tomahawk Lions Club
Lakeland Assembly of God
Lakeland Medical Associates, Ltd.
Lakeland Rotary Breakfast Club
Lambert Engineering Company
Stafford “Casey” E. Lambert
Estate of Fred S. Larkin
Karen and William Lauer
John W. and Dorothy Laurie
Earl A. Lausch
Gary and Barbara Lawless
LCL Bulk Transport
Kenneth and Shirley Lemke
Janet W. Lennox
Karen and John Lewis
Carl and Kathleen Lichtfuss
Dean and Cheryl Long
Stephen and Jeri Lose
M & I Bank - Eagle River, St. Germain 
   and Three Lakes
M & I Bank - Woodruff
Walter B. and Catherine M. Maas
Madel Olivares Photography &  
   Designs
Bob and Julie Madsen
John and Laura Magstadt
Will and Barb Maines
Manitowish Waters Community  
   Church
Manitowish Waters Fire  
   Company, Inc.
Manitowish Waters Lioness Club
Manson Insurance Agency
TJ Marini
Marthaler Chevrolet - Buick
Chester and Mildred Matus
May Family Foundation, Inc.
Helen W. and George W. May
Estate of Theckla L. May
Bill and Linda McCabe
John W. McConachie
McCoy Freightliner

Greg and Christie McCoy
Mary McCoy
Robert and Jeanann McCoy
Grace A. McCullagh
Andy and Barbara McEachron
John and Barbara McFarland
Mary McFerrin
Leslie McGinnis
Mark and C'Ann McMillin
Donald and Jane McMurray
Steve Menzies
Mercer Area Ambulance and Rescue
Steven Metz
Ted A. Meyer
F.A. Meyers
Charles and Patricia Michels
Scott and Phyllis Miller
Minocqua Area Chamber of  
   Commerce
Minocqua Dance
Minocqua Furniture
Minocqua Gun Club
Sandra Mohelnitzky
William Moller
Todd and Jacqui (RN) Monge
Marjorie R. Moon Living Trust
Glenn and Arlene Morrison
Carl and Vivian Mueller
Frederic and Beth Mueller
Jim and Max Mulleady
Dr. James E. and Diane Mullen
Betty J. and John C. Mundy
Estate of Alex F. Murawski
Sally Murwin
Mutchnik Family Charitable Fund
Albert and Kathy Nagy
Judith Napierala
Michael and Victoria Napolitano
Betty J. Nehmer
Judi and Lindsey Nelson
Dr. George and Dorothy Nemec
Jim Nick
Gregory and Darcey Nicklaus
Randall and Diane Niemczyk
Nimsgern Funeral & Cremation  
   Services
Nimsgern Steel Corporation
William and Joyce Nimsgern
Northern Lights Harley Davidson
Northern Lights HOG Chapter #5598
Northern Wisconsin Bone & Joint  
   Center, Ltd.
Northwoods Foods, Inc.
Northwoods Women’s Club
Anne Oelrich
James and Clare Okraszewski
Robert and Mary G. O’Leary
Bryan Olis
Dean Olson
Daniel and Saundra Olvey
Margo and Alan Oppenheim
Peter and Susan Otis
Ozinga Brothers Inc.
Kenneth and Judith A. Ozinga
Clara Paquette Family Trust
Christopher and Nancy Patrick
Mr. and Mrs. Emmett J. Peck
Peoples State Bank
Dr. Stephen R. and Linda S. Peters
Dr. Thomas and Sharon Petersen
Jeremiah and Tracy Petrie
Dr. Christopher and Kristen Pfaller
Carolyn Pfeiffer
Dale and Loretta Pierson
Raymond and Nancy Pilmonas
William and Isabelle Pirie
Pitlik and Wick
Plum Lake Ambulance Service
Brant and Lois Poggemann
J.E. Pottharst
Ralph and Pam Pound
Robert and Katherine Prentice
Matthew and Kelly Prescott
Diane M. Price
Project Grace Foundation, Inc.

Steven R. Quackenbush, M.D.
Quality Paint & Body, Inc.
The Reverend William Radant
Dr. William E. and Frances E. 
   Raduege
Estate of Bernice B. Raedeke
Rands Trucking, Inc.
Gerald Rau
Marshall Reckard
William and Sheila Reckmeyer
Dr. Kirby and Anne Redman
Redman Realty Group, LLC
Brian P. and Sandra K. Redmond
James Reichert
Richard and Antoinette Reinhart
Reuland's Catering, LLC
Richard and Kay Rhyner
Ed G. Richardson
Thomas R. and Patricia L.  
   Richardson
Earl E. Richter
Thomas Riemer
Ted and Carolyn Ritter
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Roach
Todd  and Shanna Roberts
Jerry Robish
Rock of Ages Lutheran Church
Miriam Roe
A. Charles and Darlene Roland
Gary and Mary Rosholt
Angela Rothmeier
Arthur E. Rubloff
John H. Runkel
Dr. John R. and Jane B. Russell
St. Albert’s Parish
St. Germain Lioness Club
St. Germain Lions Club
St. Germain Primetimers, Inc.
St. Germain Women’s Service Club
The Samuels Group, Inc.
Glenn C. Sansburn
Michael J. and Joan S. Sasse
Save More Food Markets, Inc.
Sayner Star Lake Lioness Club
Philip and Elizabeth Schaack
Michael and Susanne Schaars
Buck Schaeffel
John Schaupp
Julius and Joann Scheffler
Dr. Charles A. and Joan Schell
Robert and Dorothy Schildt
Todd and Jennifer Schmitz
Dawn and Joseph Schneider
Nancy and Thomas Schuller
Schultz Building, Inc.
Eileen and Thomas Schultz
Lee P. Schultz
William and Barbara Schweisheimer
Alice M. Scidmore
Linda R. Seale, MD
Seefurth Professional Cleaning  
   Service
Glenn K. Seidenfeld, Jr.
Paul and Mary Seidl
James and Kathleen Shepherd
Shepherd of the Lakes Lutheran 
   Church
Brian F. and Margo A. Sherren
Josephine V. Slidell
Raymond J. Sloan, MD
Craig Smith
Dr. Robert L. and Carolyn Smith
Frederick B. and Susan T. Sontag
Dr. Robert and Kathryn Sookochoff
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Sorenson
Southwest Securities
Dr. Harry W. and Lorraine H.  
   Southwick
Virginia and Daniel Sparkowski
Spirit 2 Tribute LLC
SSM International Finance, Inc.
Standard Oil Foundation
Rick Steckel
Mike Steele
William and Diane Steele

David and Jean Steinberger
Carol Steiner
Jim Steiner
Stenz Family
Donald J. Stifler
Stigsell Creative
James and Joyce Stocker
Phillip and Nancy Strand
Beverly Y. Strauss
Robert E. and Jeanne Stuart
Judith A. Sudbury
Don and Paula Suominen
Dr. Kevin and Lisa Tadych
Phil Taplin
Tawani Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Jack R. and Janet F. Tenge
Howard and Mary Tepp
Thermal Design, Inc.
Ray Thiesen
Dr. Michael and Janice Thimmesch
Thirsty Whale of Minocqua, Inc.
Matthew A. Thomas, MD
Brian and Brenda Thompson
Howard E. and Judith M. Thompson
Jonell C. Thompson
Terence and Marjorie Thor
Timber Ridge Golf & Tennis Club
Angelene and Scott Timmerman
Dennis and Barbara Tiziani
Tiziani Golf Car Corp
Town of Conover
Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church 
   and School
Trout Lake Enterprises
Bertram J. and Leigh H. Tuckey
David V. Uihlein Foundation
United Wisconsin Services, Inc.
Until Better Times - Larry K. Hanna
US Bank
Glenn and Mary Lou Utt
Valley National Bank
Patricia Van Acker
Susan Van Acker
R. Richard and Elizabeth Van Horne
Deborah Van Swol
Mrs. Garland Vandermede
Nancy R. Ver Kuilen
Veteran's Truck Line
Kathy and Dennis Viergutz
Vietnam Veterans of America 
   Chapter 256
Vilas Title Service, Inc.
Anthony and Jean Vodnik
Estate of Edward H. Voegeli
Gary and Karen Walbruck
Marilyn and Stephen Walker
Walmart of Minocqua #2510
Candace Ware
G. Lane and Linda Ware
The Waters of Minocqua
James Watson
Dr. Matthias and Kristen Weiss
Michael and Mary Wendell
Michael and Marian Wenman
Jack and Becky Westover
Leigh and John Wilber
Dr. E.B. Williams
Willow Creek Press
Winchester Ambulance Department
Winchester Lions Club
Robert and Sandra Winter
Wipfli, Ullrich & Company
Wisconsin Brewers Guild, Inc.
Wisconsin Tavern League  
   Foundation, Inc.
Jeffrey Woodward
Benjamin O. and Cecile A. Wright
Terry and Noma Wright
WXPR 91.7FM Public Radio
Stanley and Janet Yaucher
William F. and Jere J. Yeschek
Patricia J. and Richard A. Zach
Nancy F. Zalewski
John and Edith Zink
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RED OAK MONTICELLO 
SOCIETY ($1000 OR MORE)
A-1 Excavating
Patrick and Sandra Abraham
Gene and Molly Ahlborn
Albee’s Yacht Club Bar and Grill
Allied 100, LLC
Dr. George and Velta Anast
Jeff and Sandy Anderson
Kenneth and Royce Angus
Daniel L. Armstrong
Gerald and Diane Auler
Denae Bachmeier
Ted and Patty Balistreri
Keith and Kathy Bane
James and Betty Barry
Beaudry Services
Tom Beaudry
Robert and Mary Berard
Chris Bertagnoli
Scott and Erin  Biertzer
The Boathouse
Tony Bodway
Joan and Douglas Borcherdt
Dennis and Catherine Breitholtz
Gregory and Judith Budinger
Debbie and Bob Cervenka
Albert W. Cherne Foundation
LW & SM Christiansen Trust
Coldwell Banker Mulleady Inc.,  
   Realtors
Community Presbyterian Church  
   of Lac du Flambeau
Alverin M. Cornell Foundation  -  
   William and Wendy Brewer
Custom Caretaking &  
   Landscaping, LLC
Dairymen’s Foundation Inc.
Danos Tree Service
The Dickman Company
Scott Dittmer
Jonathan Dobbs and  
   Jacqueline Pruitt
George and Louise Douma
Dick and Joanie Dutrisac
Brian and Julie Ewert
Fites Family Charitable Trust
Jamey Flannery Trucking
Vince Fonti
Duane and Kathleen Foulkes 
   Foundation, Inc.
Walter Frautschi and Pleasant 
   Rowland
DeDe and Jack Frost
Don Funk
Otto and Carol Gebhardt
Jamie and Karen Geschke
Glenview State Bank
Global Wealth Management -  
   Merrill Lynch
Raymond and Marie Goldbach  
   Foundation, Inc.
Jim and Susan Gould
Richard and Margo Gustafson
H.J. Hagge Foundation, Inc.
Robert S. Hagge, Jr. and Elke Hagge
Pat and Bill Hall
Virginia Hamm Van Prooien
Glenda M. Haug
Heartland Express of Iowa
Ken Heck
Tim Heiar
Karen and Arthur Helgerson
Milton J. Henrichs
Candy and John Hickey
The Highlands Foundation

Dr. and Mrs. Brent J. Holleran
Jeffrey and Susan Homan
Bertrand Hopper Memorial  
   Foundation
Marilyn and Bill Hopper
Jeffrey and Carrie Hoye
Gloria F. Hudek
John Huppert
IncredibleBank
William and Helen Iten
Anne B. Jackson
Bob and Sherry Jacobi
Timothy and Diane Johns
Daniel C. and Leslie S. Johnson
Donald and Susan Jones
JP Morgan Chase & Company
Juedes Molinaro Family Foundation
Barbara and Roger Kamper
Mr. and Mrs. William Katzman
Scott and Kathy Kaufman
Dave and Ginny Kavanaugh -  
   Kavanaugh Foundation
Sharon and Jim Kellock
James L. Kemerling
Lee King
Dave and Diane Klimisch
Bernie and Penny Klotz
Matt and Tamra Kock
Koller Family Foundation
Charlie Kotke
Michael and Kathleen Kreilkamp
Timothy and Rita Kreilkamp
Sue and Bob Krohn
Kevin and Joanne Krueger
Lawrence and Geraldine Kutz
Allen and Nancy Labecki
Robert Lemmer Memorial/LUHS  
   District Foundation
Lakeland Rotary Noon Club
The Lakeland Times
Raulf and Kristina LaMarche
James Lau, MD
Karen and William Lauer
John L. and Karen E. Lewis
Carl and Kathleen Lichtfuss
John and Dee Dee Lund
Aldo and Dawn Madrigrano
Marten Transport, Ltd.
Marthaler Chevrolet - Buick
Edward and Carolyn May
May Family Foundation, Inc.
Bill and Linda McCabe
Brian and Renee McCoy
Doug and Jae McCoy
McCoy Freightliner
John R. and Susan B. McCoy  
   Family Foundation
Jon McCoy
Michael and Judith McCoy
Robert and Jeanann McCoy
Andy and Barbara McEachron
Mary McFerrin
Mark and C’Ann McMillin
Steve Menzies
Mercer Lioness Club
James and Leslie Miller
William and Iris Miller
Ministry Health Care, Inc.
Minocqua Country Club
Minocqua Pest Control, LLC
Jerry Moisson
MTH Foundation
Albert and Kathy Nagy
Michael and Victoria Napolitano
Susan and Davis Nelsen

Jim Nick
Michael and JoAnn Nigro
James and Clare Okraszewski
Bryan Olis
Dean Olson
Joanne Orr
Troy and Laurie Oungst
Ozinga Brothers., Inc.
P & S Investment Company, Inc.
Pitlik and Wick
Mark and Cheryl Pitman
Frances and Anthony Pogodzinski  
   Foundation
Project Grace Foundation
Pukall Lumber Foundation, Inc.  
Mitch Putman
Quality Collision Center
R.A. Pinno & Sons Construction
Rands Trucking Inc.
Mark and Sue Rassier
RE/MAX Property Pros
Michael and Lynn Redenbaugh
Daniel F. and Ada L. Rice Foundation
Bob and Cindy Richards
Angela Rothmeier
Russ and Ruth Russler
Saint Albert’s Parish
Saint Germain Primetimers, Inc.
Saint Matthias Thrift Shop
William J. & Barbara A. Schmidt  
   Family Foundation, Inc.
Joan Schnettler
Patti and William Schnettler
Schultz Building, Inc.
Dave and Cheryl Sell
John and Nancy Skoug
Craig Smith
Trig and Tula Solberg
John and Carolyn Sonnentag
Jinny and Jim Swartout -  
   The Osprey Foundation
Tawani Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Richard and Helen Thomas
Brian and Brenda Thompson
Allison Toy
Trout Lake Enterprises
David V. Uihlein Foundation
Ed Uihlein Family Foundation
David and Dawn Veldhuizen
Kurt and Michelle Veldhuizen
Anthony and Jean Vodnik
Volunteers of Ascension Eagle  
   River Hospital
Jay and Betty Vonachen
Nadine Wachholz
Waite-Kane Foundation -  
   Jeffrey and Jillayne Waite
Walker Communications
Marilyn Walker
Linda Ware
James and Bernadine Warning
Willow Creek Press
John and Pam Winkelman
Robert and Margarete Wolff
Woodruff Ace Hardware, Inc.
Edward and Diane Zore

SUGAR MAPLE ($500 TO $999)
Action Floor Systems, LLC
Mary E. Ahern
Kenneth Alft and Lisa Michaelis-Alft
Amy Anderson
Karen Anderson
Walter A. and Virginia L. Andrus
James and Tonna Appelgren

Associated Bank
Steve Baier
Dick and Pat Bechtel
Donald Becker
William and Mary Beckley
Gary and June Beier
Dennis and Pam Berdal
Barbara Betz
Bolger Funeral & Cremation Services
William and Ardis Brandt
Dennis and Julie Breitrick
Lavern and Patricia Breunig
Gerald and Christine Brost
Craig and Barbara Callies
Brent Cella
Jamie Cella
Dan and Dalia Clausen
John and Randi Danner
Design Solutions Screen Printing -  
   Todd Quamme
Mr. and Mrs. Darwin Dichristopher
DOCKshop
Doty’s Dusty Dog Dryland Race  
   and Festival
Robert and Linda Dunbar
Barbara Fabry
Elisa Farmilant
Sharon Gabinski
John Gaudion
Sandra and Steven Gehrke
Thomas and Carol Gelwicks
Elizabeth Gering
Giuffre Bros. Cranes
Kimbal and Jeanette Goluska
Kelly and Paul Hamerla
Harrold, Scrobell & Danner, S.C.
Hazelhurst Lions Club
William G. and Dawn M. Hecht
Richard and Janice Heimerl
Hogan & Melms, LLP
Ran and Elaine Hoth
International Union of Operating  
   Engineers
Debra Kivi-Tupper and Robert  
   Tupper
Matt Kluesner
John and Karen Kocovsky
Stephen and Elaine Kraut
Brian and Julie Krueger
Lac du Flambeau Lions Club
Lakeland Furniture & Mattress, Inc.
Legendary Electric
Will and Barb Maines
Manitowish Waters Community  
   Foundation
Marquette University
David and Anita McDonald
Timothy McQuiggan
Medxcel - Kenneth Wentland
Charles and Patricia Michels
Todd and Jacqui (RN) Monge
Musky Jacks 
Amy Nelson
Jon Oaks
Otawa Forest Products
Ralph and Pam Pound
Robert and Katherine Prentice
Quality Equipment
Quality Paint & Body, Inc.
William and Sheila Reckmeyer
Redman Realty Group, LLC
Richard and Antoinette Reinhart
Renaissance
Richard and Kay Rhyner
Katie Roe

Michelle Root-McDaniel
Ruan Transportation Management  
   Systems
Saint Germain Women’s  
   Service Club
The Samuels Group, Inc.
Danny Sargent
Dawn and Joseph Schneider
Kurt Schnettler
Paul and Suzanne Shain
Bernie Sherry
Chris Slocum
Soap N Suds Laundry/What’s  
   the Scoop
Virginia and Daniel Sparkowski
Teresa Sprecher
Steven Stickler
James and Joyce Stocker
Don and Dawn Sukach
Darrell and Nancy Tarnow
Jack R. and Janet F. Tenge
Thirsty Whale of Minocqua, Inc.
Terence Thor
Deborah Tritt
US Bank
D. L. Van Alstine
Tim Vivian
Gary and Karen Walbruck
Keith and Meg Warning
Kevin and Marti Warning
James Watson
Billie and Robert Wendlandt
Brad and Jody Wipperfurth
Wisconsin Valley Improvement  
   Company
John and Linda Wrobel

WHITE PINE ($250 TO $499)
Ben and Molly Abrohams
Tim and Jenifer Adamovich
Tanner Ahlborn
Marcie Ahmann
Danielle Albinger
American Family Insurance -  
   Angela C. Schuh
Bud Arnold and Judi Schmidt Arnold
Ryan Becker
Daniel and Eileen Bender
Mark and Gail Bennett
Bent Paddle Brewing Company
Dave Bernard
Blue Bayou Inn, LTD
Betty Blumenkamp
Greg and Audrey Bohn
Boulder Junction Lions Club
Brian Brodell
Jill Brunstad
Lawrence and Pamela Caldwell
Laurence W. and Judith L. Callahan
Karen and Harland Carlson
Ryan Castellion
Chequamegon Adventure Company
Cena Chinnock
Dennis and Karen Christopherson
Patricia and Michael Cirese
Robert and Linda Cleveland
Community United Church of Christ
Scott Crawford
Michelle Czarnecki
Dr. John and Mrs. Mary Darling
Dean Distributing
Frank and Nancy DiCristina
Mary M. Dodge
Drs. Matt and Anne Drewry
Eilene Dybvad

James Ellis
First Catholic Slovak Ladies  
   Association Rhinelander Branch
Darin Fischer
Dick and Sally Fitzpatrick
Jake Flannery
William and Lisa Fricke
Tom and Karen Gabert
Dan and Joyce Gavronski
David and Velma Geraldson
Ben Gibson
Rick and Lori Goff
James T. and Karen A. Grace
Matthew Hammes
William and Sandra Hayes
Garry Heiar
Jay Heitman
Jeff Herkert
Brandon Herman
Sandra and John Hilgemann
M. K. Hilgers
John and Joan Horan
Dorothy Jelly
Josh Jiru
Dick and Judi Johnson
Marilynn Jolin
Kenneth Peters Decorators Inc.
Leroy and Kay Kibbel
Kirkland & Ellis Foundation
Shirley M. Knitt
Kortendick Hardware, Inc.
Jeffrey and Margaret Kresch
Christie and William Krugler
Charles and Holly Krull
Lakeland Tavern League
Tony Larsen
Becky and Jeffrey Mader
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Mallof
Manitowish Waters Community  
   Church
Manitowish Waters Lioness Club
Manitowish Waters Lions Club
Allan and Mary Manteuffel
TJ Marini
Greg and Christie McCoy
Michael McGill, MD and Kelly McGill
Marysue Michels
William  Moller
Matthew Moran
Glenn Morrison
Mutchnik Family Charitable Fund
John and Jonel Near
Judi and Lindsey Nelson
Nimsgern Funeral & Cremation  
   Services
James and Geralyn Nimsgern
Susan and Nick Ohlsson
Rob Olis
William Parus
Patrick K. and Patricia F. Pergolski  
   Family
Ryan Petrie
William and Isabelle Pirie
PJ’s Up North LLC
Presque Isle Lioness Club
Professional Ins Marketing of  
   Wisconsin
The Reverend William Radant
Tom Rager
David and Rebecca Rathkamp
Sandra Raymond
Kathy and Andy Regenfuss
Marsha Renner
Michael and Beverly Robinson
Gary and Deanne Ruesch

ANNUAL GIVING – 2019 Membership in the Bonhomie “Good Friend” Club signifies strong interest in the present 
needs and future welfare of our hospitals. Trees are Bonhomie Club symbols; planting a seed that will enhance 
healthcare in our communities, making a difference in the lives of your family, friends and neighbors.
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Thomas Ryan
St. Germain Lioness Club
Sayner Star Lake Lioness Club
William and Barbara Schweisheimer
Dennis and Carol Seegers
Barbara Seidler
Greggory and Carole Selin
Jane and Roger Shadick
Shepherd of the Lakes Lutheran  
   Church
Jesse Simpkins
Bruce and Janine Smith
Mike and Judy Smolarek
Spirit 2 Tribute LLC
Mike and Rebecca Stawicki
Jarred and Amanda Stiemke
Arthur and Jill Stockstrom
Willard and Doretta Strasburg
Lynda Tamplin
Children of Thomas and Barbara  
   Thompson
Thomas and Barbara Thompson
Travis Trapp
Trout Lake Ladies League
Charlotte Tyskiewicz
Tom and Carol Vandenbusch
Ben Vendl
Nancy R. Ver Kuilen
Jeff Wein
Ernest Western
Leigh and John Wilber
Cate Wilson, RN
Mike Wolfert
Terry and Noma Wright
Robert William and Betty  
   Poyer von Lutzow

WHITE CEDAR ($150 TO $249)
Arbor Vitae Septic Systems, LLC
Larry and Virginia  Baker
Jared and Amy Bayer
Jim and Kathleen Bennett
Richard Bergman
Jeff and Terri Boh
Boulder Junction Lioness Club
Mary Bowlus
Thomas G. and Elizabeth M. Butler
Gabrielle and Matthew Carothers
Sally Castle
Donna Christenson
Mike Closs
Dairymen’s, Inc.
Daniel and Margaret Donoghue
Gene and Norma Duerst
Keith and Peg Dyre
Linda Eckert
Erin Eisch
Josh Ernst
Jake and Rhoda Flentje
James and Katherine Floriano
Patricia Harrington
Rob Hayes

Bill and Venus Hilgart
Frederick J. Hills
Dale and Gail Hoesly
Howling Dog Saloon, Inc.
Wendy K. and Todd R. Hunter
Brent Jelinski
Gina Kasper
The Kitchen-Bath Market of  
   Woodruff, Inc.
John Kreilkamp
Larry and Mary Krull
Lac du Flambeau Pickelball  Players
Ladies of the Lakes Quilt Guild
Timothy Lerch
Dr. Chris Liesen
Brant and Karen Loichinger
Patrick and Gail Lynch
James and Janice Lyons
Madison Parking & Traffic  
   Engineering Employees
Ralph and Martha Marrinson
Marshall Pet Products
Mark E. Matakovich
Kathy and Larry McCaughn
Janell McCutcheon
Timothy and Debbie McFadden
Dolores Michalak
Kevin and Christine Mifflin
Jeanne and Louis Milewski
Gami Miller
David Ned
Joyce Nimsgern
Nimsgern Steel Corporation
Northwoods Women’s Club
Norwood Pines Supper Club
David and Cheryl Novak
Nils A. Olson, DO
Thomas and Barbara Olson
Carrie Petersen
Charles and Susan Pollack
Robert and Mary Propernick
Reuland's Catering, LLC
Theodore and Judith Russell
Aaron Salquist
Russell Sanderson
Glenn C. Sansburn
Lynn and Jean Schroeder
Elizabeth Schussler and  
   Richard Foral
Scott's Northwoods Diesel, Inc.
Susan Sedler
Seefurth Professional  
   Cleaning Service
Paul and Mary Seidl
Emily Shannon
James and Karen Sislo
John and Kathryn Sitkiewitz
Webb and Georgie Southwick
Lorna and Robert Springate
State Farm Insurance Companies
Rick Steckel
Douglas and Karen Stewart

Donald J. Stifler
Barbara Timm
Carol Tomasi
Sue Van Acker
Susan Van Driel
Deborah Van Swol
Chris Vendl
Gracee I. Vickerstaff
Ann Wagner
Robert and Susan Way
Michael and Marian Wenman
Penny Willms
Mindy Winter
WXPR 91.7 FM Public Radio
Judith Zingsheim

ASPEN ($100 TO $149)
Paul and Linda Abbott
Zelda Ahlborn
Janet Alesauskas
M. Jean Allen
Allies of Autism
Gary and Patricia Anderson
Dr. and Mrs. Warren Anderson
Dr. Paul and Bett Appel
E. or F. Augustin
Richard and Sandra Austin
Walter Avery
Geoffrey and Elodie Bacci
Karen Baker
Alden and Beverly Bauman
John and Wendi Bennett
Marc Bentley
Carol and Charles Berigan
Dennis and Nancy Berndt
Ed and Sharon Bettinger
John Bie
Sharon Bieberstein
Robert and Charlotte Binette
Sue Birkenstock
Black’s Cliff Resort
Kathryn and Blair Boggs
Ashley Boogren, RN
Jeffrey and Carolyn Boyken
David Brozek
Beth Bruns-Jordan and James  
   Jordan
Dorcas H. “Dee’ Burlingame
James Butler
Cannonball Mechanical Plumbing
Jodi and Ronald Capacio
Kelly and Darlene Caroselli
Douglas and Kathleen Cassidy
Janine and Curtis Chiaverotti
Gloria and Roland Christensen
Robert and Nancy Cooper
Carole Curtin
Kenneth and Ellyn Dahnke
John and Beverly Damos
Debra and Bruce Davids
Marlene Desris

Glennon and Diane Doering
David and Mary Duellman
Jim and Kate Dyreby
Rolf D. Ethun
Jessica R. and Mark S. Fadroski
Travis Feller
Nancy Fetter
Russell and Christina Fisher
Dorothy Flees
Stuart L. and Kathleen A. Foltz
Mary Ellen Foote
Mary Fortier
Timothy Fox
Ken and Karen Friker
James and Tania Fritsch
Erin Fritz
Philip Fry
William Garvin
Janis and Roger Gerds
Lauri and Michael Gerlach
Dominic Giuffre
Sandy Grambow, RN, BSN
Tina Grebe
Paul Hagen
Don and Pat Hager
Sherry Hansen-Kusay
Andrew and Susanna Harris
Gregory and Shirley Harrold
Thomas and Diane Hartjes
Joan Hauer
David Havel
Headwaters State Bank
Daniel and Susan Horton
Elizabeth Horwath
Jay and Cathy Huff
Island City Lanes
Island Collison Center, Inc.
Ruth Jaeger
Julie Jakubowski
Mark and Tobi Johannsen
Jacqualine Johnson and Felix Torres
Harriet Jordan
Julie Kay's Kitchen
Rich Kahl and Laurie Yahr
Lee Kelly
Alfred and Rita Kelnhofer
Debra Kilby
Wayne and Bonnie Klappa
John and Nancy Koeller
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald Kort
Lillian Koskelin
Richard and Marlene Kurszewski
Joseph and Judith Lakota
Richard Latta
Joy Lee
Leisure Bay
Kate Lewis
Ronald and Marilyn Lindberg
Gail Lindsey
Leo Linhard
Richard and Barbara Loftsgordon

Sharon Long
Robert and Brenda Loula
Gen Luebke
John E. MacDonald, Jr.
John and Martha Manning
Terry Mantor
Janette and Daniel Marien
John and Donna Marshall
Robert and Gretchen Martens
James and Barbara Martin
Michelle Mathieu
Elizabeth Mathison
Marilyn and William Mauzer
Tom and Kirstin McCallum
Mary McCann
Douglas and Joan McKay
Timothy and Sharon McTigue
Doris Mergen
Midamerica Carpets
Mimi Miller
Ann Milne-Bablitch
Mark and Jamelle Milne
Dr. Andrew Minaudo
Bettie Mitchell
Kathleen Mitchell
David and Nancy Moe
Roger Morrison
Dean and Margie Musbach
Erling Nelson
Starlyn Nelson
Larry and Kathleen Nemec
Anita and John Neuman
Nick and Helen Neumann
Cecil Newell
Richard Nimmer and Beverly  
   Nimmer
Peggy A. Nimz
Perry and Carol Nordness
Joseph and Betty Ogrodnik
Andrew Orians and Victoria Martin
Satyen Patel and Susan Anthony
Lori and Kent Petersen
Lenore Peterson
Theodore and Sally Phillips
Martha Pierpont and Dean  
   Gustafson
Doug and Becky Pinney
John Pitman
The Pointe Resort & Club
Frederick and Marilyn Polaniecki
Polecat and Lace
Debra L. Preuhs
Terry and Alanna Priebe
Robert Prosser
David Protz
Paul and Robin Pyrcik
David and Colleen Rademacher
Harry and Joanne Radloff
Bill and Maureen Radtke
Jeffrey and Marlyce Randall
Rasmussen Dental LLC
Marshall Reckard

Richard and Lynne Reindl
Ed G. Richardson
Steven and Betty Roecker
Richard Rosenthal
Terri Jo Rucinski
James and Cynthia Russler
Daniel and Karen Sauer
Nancy and William Schilling
Walter Schmuhl
Marlene Schroedel
Alice M. Scidmore
Wayne and Debbie Seeger
Dennis and Jeanne Sengstock
Scott and Jennifer Sevenich
Shamrock Pub N’ Eatery
Jennifer Shelton and Family
David and Carole Sinow
Sleep Central
Arlene Smith
Steven Soma
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BONHOMIE CLUB   
ANNUAL GIVING 

Benefactors who choose to support the Howard Young Foundation with an annual  
gift of $100 or more are listed on the prominent donor recognition wall at Howard  
Young Medical Center or Ascension Eagle River Hospital.

RECOGNITION  
LEVELS: YELLOW BIRCH LAKE $100 - $149 annually

LYNX LAKE $150 - $249 annually
VOYAGEUR LAKE $250 - $499 annually
CRANBERRY LAKE $500 - $999 annually
EAGLE LAKE $1,000 or more annually

ASCENSION EAGLE RIVER HOSPITAL
ASPEN $100 or more annually
WHITE CEDAR (ARBOR VITAE) $150 or more annually
WHITE PINE $250 or more annually
SUGAR MAPLE $500 or more annually
RED OAK $1,000 or more annually

HOWARD YOUNG MEDICAL CENTER
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3 Easy Ways to Give
• 	 Log onto our Web site at  

www.howardyoungfoundation.org or scan  
the code to the right with your phone

•	 Mail your gift to Howard Young Foundation  
P.O. Box 470, Woodruff, WI 54568-0470

•  	 Call us at 715.439.4005

Preventing tick bites is the key to  
preventing tick-borne illnesses. 

•	 Use repellents with 0.5 percent  
permethrin on clothing, or  
20 – 30 percent DEET on  
uncovered skin.

•	 Wear light-colored clothing  
(including pants, long-sleeves  
and socks) to help you spot  
ticks more easily.

•	 Do a full body tick check  
after being outside in areas  
with tall grass and woods.

If you find a tick embedded in your  
skin, follow these simple steps.

•	 Use a tweezers to grab the tick  
close to the skin and pull upwards  
and away from the skin.

•	 Don’t twist, yank or burn the tick  
during removal.

•	 Clean the bite site and your hands  
with rubbing alcohol or soap and  
water after removing the tick.

•	 Save the tick in a resealable bag  
for identification and testing if  
you plan to see a provider.

Tick kits will be available through the Vilas County Public Health Department  
at all county public libraries, some town halls and Chambers of Commerce.  
The Tick-Borne Illness Center of Excellence has also collaborated with the 
Howard Young Medical Center gift shop to create and sell tick kits there.

PREVENTION TICK REMOVAL 


